MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 23 2018
9:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, October 23, 2018, at 
9:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on October 9, 2018 as read.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to authorize Shaw Coastal Engineering to proceed on the Cheniere Caminada to Bayou Thunder Rock Segmented Project.

President Camardelle reported that we are working on the paperwork to give back the property for Elmer’s Island to the state due to the conflict with the Bird Sanctuary. A lot of people are calling and stating they are upset about not getting an airstrip to Grand Isle. Mr. Camardelle thanked everyone for their support and will look at other options for an airstrip. He also thanked the town, port, business owners, summer camp owners, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, the Governor, and Wildlife and Fisheries for their support on the airstrip. The levee board is continuing to work on the building a levee on the north side of Grand Isle to help with flooding issues. We will hold public meetings once we have plans to present to the public showing possible levee alignments. We will have to place pumps with new levees on the north side. We are working on finding the land owners for placement of the new levee. The 3rd quarter levee inspection is being done on October 30, 2018. Waiting on a copy of the plans for the original breakwater rock segments from Shaw to give to the Parish to start adding more breakwaters.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 9:28 a.m.
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